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2020 Michigan Bean Trial Performance 

 Typically, this time of year begins the annual meeting season for farmers. Usually one of 

the first on the calendar is the Michigan Bean Commission regional meetings where the year’s 

bean trial results are discussed. This year, it was replaced with a virtual discussion that I was 

lucky enough to be a part of. Michigan State University’s Dry Bean Specialist, Scott Bales, was 

once again conducting this year’s study. He shared his results from the 2020 trials. If you missed 

this year’s meeting, be sure to check out Scott’s video on the Michigan Dry Bean Commission 

website, michiganbean.com. Below are the results for this year’s trials for selected classes, which 

are also available on the MDBC website. 
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Looking Ahead to 2021 

Somehow, some way, we have made it to the end of 2020. So, I’ve decided to focus on 2021 and what 

the future might hold for us in the dry bean world.  

A major confluence of factors right now is leading to quite a confused market place. Surging soybean 

prices and raised expectations of export shipments fuel optimism that we could see the lowest in 7 

years and ultimately higher prices. What will this do to dry bean acres in 2021? A second wave of COVID 

outbreaks has helped demand surge once again, but uncertainty remains over how soon a vaccine will 

have a big impact on restrictions and buying habits. How much will changes in behavior and preferences 

during this pandemic carryover into “normal” life once it is past us? What will be the response in other 

countries and how soon will they be able to vaccinate? Will exports of dry beans continue at the pace 

they have been going? How much will a massive back up in logistics mess up the entire supply chain?  

So many questions, not a ton of answers right now. Ultimately, only time will tell how all of these 

variables play out. If we look at what we do know for sure today in the dry bean world, the list may not 

be long, but it is encouraging. Consumer demand for plant based proteins was already climbing, but 

COVID and the need for cheap, readily available, shelf stable, and high protein products pushed them to 

new heights. The need for a healthy lifestyle was also in the spotlight this year as was access to food. As 

consumers continue to evaluate their options for food choices, COVID has forced them to reconsider not 

only what they consumer, but also how they get it. This is not only happening here in the U.S., but also 

in countries across the world.  

Despite all of the unknowns heading in to 2021, it does appear that we can be confident that dry bean 

consumption continues to grow larger. That’s certainly something to smile about. 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays. 

 

-Caleb Sundblad; Dry Bean and Specialty Crop Marketing Manager 

 


